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	HEREFORD ENTERPRISE ZONE EXECUTIVE BOARD
Notes and Action Points

Monday 21st March 2022
At Shell Store


	CHAIR:
	Andrew Manning Cox
	AMC
	Chairman, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	MINUTE TAKER:
	Wendy Kitchen
	WK
	Hereford Enterprise Zone Ltd Support Officer

	
	
	
	

	PRESENT:
	David Hitchiner
	DH
	Leader Herefordshire Council

	
	Mark Pearce

Sharon Smith
Kerry Diamond
Neil Kerr
	MP

SS
KD
NK
	Managing Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited
Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited
Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Tracey Goodwin
	TG
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	ATTENDANCE:
	Roger Allonby
	 RA
	Head of Economy and Environment, Hfdshire Council

	
	Ross Cook
	 RC
	Director Economy & Environment, Hfdshire Council

	
	Gary Woodman
	 GW
	Chief Exec Worcestershire LEP

	
	
	
	

	APOLOGIES:
	Paul Walker
	 PW
	Chief Executive, Herefordshire Council

	
	Nick Webster
	NW
	Economic Development Manager, Hfdshire Council

	
	Ellie Chowns
	EC
	Cab Member for Economy & Communications H.C.

	
	Scott Kean
	SK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Charles Ingleby
	CI
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	


	ITEM
	NOTES
	ACTION

	1. 
	ATTENDANCE / APOLOGIES / INTRODUCTIONS
Attendance and apologies are recorded above. AMC introduced both Ross Cook the new Corporate Director of Economy and Environment of Herefordshire Council and the Guest Speaker Gary Woodman Chief Executive of Worcestershire LEP who advised he was representing Midlands Cyber Group at this meeting.
	

	2. 
	DECLARATIONS AND REGISTER OF INTEREST
None received.
	

	3. 
	NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – APPROVAL / AMENDMENTS
Minutes of the previous meeting held on 24/1/2022 were signed off as a true record.
	

	4. 
	CHAIR’S VERBAL REPORT
AMC updated the Board that he and MP have been in regular contact.  He further advised the Board that there had been a remarkable period of activity for the Zone. 

	

	5. 
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
(a) Presentation by Gary Woodman re Midlands Cyber
GW provided the Board with a brief history of Midlands Cyber and its evolution.  He further advised how this particular area has always been a priority in Worcestershire and Marches LEP and that a study of this sector had been undertaken in 2017.  As a result it had been identified that areas covered by Midlands Cyber have the largest number of Defence and Security Companies outside London.  He wanted to use this opportunity to ask the Board to support the Midlands Cyber approach around communication and magnifying opportunities within the Sector.   He also requested that the Board assist them with resources of personnel and funding.  MP said he supported the initiative and recommended it to the Board although he acknowledged they were unable as a Board to provide resources.  After further discussion AMC summarised that he felt the Board was a filter for Herefordshire Council to support the Midlands Cyber approach and its request for assistance with personnel and funding.  DH suggested that the Council Officers present take it away to investigate options but noting it is with the support of the EZ Board.
(b) Update on Chair’s position
The Board endorsed the continuation of AMC as Chair for a further 2 years.
(c) Delivery Priorities for 2022/23
MP summarised his paper for the Board.  KD asked had we had interest in the Shell Store Private Operator Tender and MP advised 2 Companies had shown interest.  DH updated the Board on NMITE and said the outlook was very positive for them.  The Board approved the Priorities for 2022/23 and this will go to the Members Board Meeting on 24/3/2022.
(d) Sales Enquiries
MP advised the Board that the Zone was receiving an increasing level of sales enquiries to the extent that there were more enquiries than development ready land available. Due to the number of pending enquiries he proposed to look at the total land available alongside the enquiries and aimed to generate a best fit proposal and then put this to the Board at the next meeting. This would incorporate an update of the selection criteria as part of that consideration. The Board commented around the potential sensitivity of changing the scoring criteria and the desire to see high value jobs in those chosen.  AMC recognised that there would be some disappointed enquirers but emphasised that it was a good problem for the Board to face as it demonstrated the success of the HEZ overall. The Board agreed with the approach proposed. 
(e) HEZ Ltd Accounts
The Board approved the sign-off of the HEZ Ltd Accounts for 2020/21.
	RC
MP

MP
MP

	6.
	MANAGING DIRECTOR’S REPORT
MP summarised the paper he had previously circulated to the Board.
· Cyber Quarter – MP commented that it was good to see a wide HEZ Board representation at the official opening Event.
· Shell Store Private Operator Tender – MP thanked NW for his work on the preparation of the Private Operator Tender. KD asked had we had interest in the tender and MP advised two companies had shown interest and made visits.

	

	7.
	ACTION LOG: MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ON THE AGENDA
None raised.

	

	8.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
WK updated the Board on a forthcoming event to be held at the Shell Store on 16th/17th May called Explore Station.  Network Rail have commissioned (via the Design Council) a public consultation regarding Train Stations of the future using VR.  A company called Digital Urban have been contracted to undertake this consultation and Hereford has been chosen as one of 5 locations nationally for this consultation to take place.  WK is liaising with HEZ PR Team and Network Rail Comms Team to maximise the event as a showcase for the Shell Store and as the event was happening on the day of the next Board Meeting asked whether Board members would like to participate.  A number were interested and  WK advised she would organise accordingly

	WK


	(f) 
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

· Monday 16th May 1 pm (lunch) 1.30 pm meeting starts ending at 5 pm

	


	Signed:
	

	Date:
	16th May 2022
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